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10th December 2024 

Dear parents/carers, 

Thank you for your support and cooperation over the last two days as we have operated a partial closure at 

Porthcawl Comprehensive School.  This partial closure was implemented as a control measure and has allowed for a 

series of site works to be successfully completed over the last two days.     

To confirm, the school will be open to all pupils on Wednesday 11th December 2024.  Pupils will follow their normal 

timetable of lessons, however there will still be a few room changes.  This will happen for all teaching classes who 

have lessons in G21, G22, G23 and G24. 

When all pupils return to school on Wednesday, there will be some on-going work and repairs taking place to the G 

block roof; however, this will be self-contained and isolated.  This work will continue for a few days. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION for all pupils attending school on Wednesday 11th December. 

• The entrance at the top of the school site by Severn Road will be open.  Pupils who enter the school through 

this gate must remain on the designated walkway.  

• There will be scaffolding to the right-hand side of this path.  It will be set back some distance from the 

walkway.  It will be around the science classrooms of our G block building. 

• The area at the front and back of G block (science area) and the geography bungalow will be out of bounds 

during recreational time.  E.g. there will be no access to this area at break time and/or lunchtime. 

• The area at the front of the sports hall will be out of bounds also. 

• There will be a small number of room changes for identified classrooms (as noted above).  At the start of the 

school day, pupils will be informed of any room changes during registration.  

• There will continue to be a partial controlled movement around the school site.  E.g. internal movement 

from D block to G block. 

• A small area of the school site will be cordoned off.  E.g. the surrounding areas of G block and the geography 

bungalow (D11-D14).  However, the classrooms in the geography bungalow are still accessible from the front 

entrance.   

Thank you for your understanding, I look forward to seeing all pupils return on Wednesday 11th December.  

Cofion cynnes / Kind regards, 

M. Stephens 

Headteacher/Pennaeth  
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